
  

 

    
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE: February 1, 2022 
  TO: Chair and Members of the East Bellevue Community Council   
  FROM: Kevin McDonald, AICP, Principal Transportation Planner 

kmcdonald@bellevuewa.gov, 425-452-4558 
Transportation Department 

  SUBJECT: Public Hearing and Final Approval – Repeal the Comprehensive Transportation 
Project List, Ordinance No. 6632  

 

I. Introduction 

On February 1, 2022, the East Bellevue Community Council (EBCC) will hold a public hearing and 
take action on Ordinance No. 6632 (Attachment A) adopted by the City Council on December 
13, 2021 to repeal the Comprehensive Transportation Project List from Volume 2 of the 
Comprehensive Plan. 
 

II. Discussion 

As part of the 2021 annual amendments to the Comprehensive Plan, the City Council initiated 
the process to repeal the Comprehensive Transportation Project List (CTPL) from Volume 2 of 
the Comprehensive Plan. Instead the Transportation Improvement Program would be the one 
citywide inventory of transportation projects.  

On June 23, 2021 the Planning Commission held a study session on the Transportation 
Department staff recommendation to repeal the CTPL. Following a public hearing on July 28, 
2021 the Planning Commisison transmitted a recommendation to the City Council. On July 6, 
2021, the EBCC held a courtesy hearing and discussed the recommended repeal of the CTPL. 

In a study session on October 25, 2021, the City Council reviewed the Planning Commission 
recommendation and directed staff to prepare an ordinance for adoption. Council adopted 
Ordinance No. 6632 on December 13, 2021 to repeal the CTPL. 
 

III.  Action requested of the EBCC 

Following tonight’s public hearing, the EBCC is requested to adopt Resolution No. 601 
approving City Council Ordinance No. 6632. Transportation Department staff will be present at 
the public hearing to answer questions. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  

A. Ordinance No. 6632 
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